Page 1

Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting November 14th, 2016

Council President David Moore called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Greg Redden, John Braham, Keith Johnson, and Darryl Kepley along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Steven Schmitt, Town Attorney Chris Lane and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from Pastor Mark Avery followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The minutes for October 10th regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by Councilman Braham and seconded by Councilman Redden to accept the proposed minutes. Motion passed 3-0 with resident Moore abstaining.

President Moore gave his resignation as President of the Council, effective immediately, and will be resigning from the council due to his election as the Floyd County Coroner. Vice President Greg Redden assumed the President position until the end of the year.

Marshal Report:

Marshal Craig requested the window tinting be installed as soon as possible, the cost will be \$130. This will be taken from the repairs and maintenance account from General Fund.

Marshal Craig introduced the new police officer Luke Surette, who has completed his basic state training and will be riding along until the completion of all remaining requirements.

Marshal Craig requested a court date for the citation issued for the ordinance violation involving the property on Highway 150 at East 6th street. Attorney Lane will follow up.

President Redden requested an executive session for the salary and pay bonus discussion. Date will be set at a later time.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved without objections.

Heritage Springs Streets: The council reviewed the streets in Heritage Springs subdivision. A motion for a verbal resolution to vacate section 4 and reaffirm the previous vacating of sections 2 and 3 was made by Councilman Moore and seconded by Councilman Johnson. Motion passed 5-0. The council stated that no street, road or alleyway may be added to the town without a full vote at the council meeting.

Minutes 11.14.16 Page 2

Committee Reports:

Streets and Roads:

Councilman Kepley presented 3 sealed by for a road construction/drainage project on Pekin Road. Bids received were as follows:

Wright Construction - \$ 3,930 Cristianti Construction - \$ 6,860 Stumler Construction - \$10,540

Motion was made by Councilman Johnson to accept the Wright bid, seconded by Councilman Braham. Vote was 3-0 with one abstain.

There is some tree branches hanging into the roadway at the entrance of Parkland Heights that needs to be addressed. Also there is a complaint about the property on Harrison Street towards Buttontown Road, with bushes and branches overhanging in the roadway.

Town Attorney: Town Attorney Chris Lane made an announcement that at the end of November 2016, he would be resigning as the town attorney. He would like to finish up with the purchase of the property for the sewage utility and also the court date for the trash complaint ordinance violation.

Attorney Lane reminded the council that there might be a window of opportunity to get some financial support from Floyd County and they should get a wish list together.

Utility Business:

Water Utility:

Superintendent Schmitt gave the monthly adjustment report. The council accepted the adjustments without comment.

Leaks: There were some leaks along Clark Street that were repaired.

Adjustments:

The council reviewed a request for an adjustment for Thieneman builders which had a large leak in a unoccupied home. The council agreed to allow the one-time adjustment.

Sewage Plant:

Superintendent Schmitt announced bids for having the access road to the plant paved. The bids were as

Public Speakers:

Floyd County Commissioner 2nd District candidate Tom Lenfert of Georgetown was present at the meeting and introduced himself to the council. He stated he would be taking an interest in local towns and be attending meetings as available.

No further business coming before the Council, motion made by Councilman Johnson and seconded by Councilman Kepley, passed 4-0, the meeting was adjourned.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at 9706 Clark Street, on November 14^h , 2016.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWNOF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

DAVID MOORE

JACK TRAVILLIAN

CLERK / TREASURER